










Finally,	UW	Veterinary	Care	is	a	teaching	institution	that	is	well	known	for	providing	a	high	
quality	veterinary	medical	education	to	its	students.	Interns,	residents,	faculty	and	staff	are	
responsible	for	face-to-face	teaching	both	in	the	laboratory	setting	(1st-3rd	year)	as	well	as	
in	the	clinical	setting	for	fourth	year	students.	Face-to-face	instruction	is	essential	for	
students	to	successfully	complete	this	vigorous	program	and	become	competent	
veterinarians.	Veterinary	students	have	already	faced	delays	in	and	modifications	to	
instruction	that	may	hinder	their	learning.	A	hospital	closure	has	the	potential	to	further	
impact	our	student’s	education	in	a	negative	way.	
	
Veterinarians,	veterinary	technicians,	and	veterinary	assistants	have	been	working	
tirelessly	throughout	the	COVID-19	pandemic,	and	due	to	the	nature	of	our	work,	we	are	
completely	unable	to	socially	distance	in	the	workplace.	Further,	we	have	daily	contact	
(although	outdoors	and	masked)	with	the	general	public	which	increases	our	risk	of	
exposure.	A	hospital	closure	due	to	COVID	is	a	real	possibility	that	could	impact	the	health	
of	pets	statewide.	I	urge	you	to	reconsider	the	addition	of	veterinary	professionals	to	the	
Phase	1b	vaccine	distribution	plan	for	the	sake	of	all	Wisconsin	residents	and	their	pets.		
	
Thank	you	for	considering	this	request.	
	
	
Dr.	Rachel	McMahon,	DVM	
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